
MINUTES 

Kyrene de la Colina PTO 

Executive Board Meeting  

September 4, 2018  

3:00 to 4:30 p.m.  

 

Meeting called by Christian Becker  

 

Attendees: Christian Becker, President – Becky Bracken, Secretary – Kim Hartwell, Advisory Board – 

Marcella Alvarez, Advisory Board – Kevin McDonald, Teacher Advisor – Kelley Brunner, Principal  

 

Absent: Amy Mathis, Advisory Board – Leslie Wilkerson, Advisory Board -- Gina B, Vice President -- 

Jessica Workman, Treasurer -- Maria Martinez, Advisory Board  

 

3:00-3:15 Spirit Wear: (Christian Becker) An order was placed for $430 two weeks ago. Another 

flyer will be sent home with students in a couple of weeks. The board is looking into 

including Spirit Wear sales/samples at the Harvest Festival.  

3:15-3:30 Community Meeting Incentives: (Christian Becker) Incentive drawings are going well. 

We are on the lookout for high schoolers who need service hours to provide child care 

during Community Meetings.   

3:30-3:45 Meeting Dates Change: (Christian Becker) Due to holiday schedules the meeting dates 

in November have changed. The Community Meeting will be held on 11/13 and the 

Executive Board Meeting will be held on 11/20.   

3:45-3:50 Welcoming Preschool Families: (Kelley Brunner) The PTO is working to greet all 

preschool families. A meet-and-greet for morning families was held on 9-7, with a 

separate event for afternoon families to follow in the coming weeks.   

3:50-4:00 RedforEd : (Christian Becker) Parents and students have asked various questions about 

the renewed discussions around the Red for Ed Movement. Since it’s been taken off the 

November ballot, there is no longer a moratorium on discussing the issue on campus. 

How can the PTO be a resource to answer questions? The board is working on finding 

solutions that are informative and inclusive.  

 


